## bulletin

## **New Executive Members**





New members of the national executive of Forest and Bird are Diane Menzies (North Canterbury Forest and Bird) at left and Jocelyn Watkin (South Auckland Forest and Bird). Contested elections for Society officers resulted in the re-election of David Underwood of Wellington as national treasurer, and Bill Gilbertson as national deputy president.

he national executive of Forest and Bird has two new members following the annual council meeting and elections in Wellington.

Diane Menzies of North Canterbury Forest and Bird is a consultant specialising in rural, landscape and waste issues. Her wish is to increase public awareness of New Zealand's biodiversity, through a stronger Forest and Bird. She is interested in forging partnerships with other organisations to achieve conservation goals. Diane Menzies previously served two terms as a member of the executive but stood down while completing a doctorate in philosophy at Lincoln University near Christchurch.

Jocelyn Watkin of South Auckland Forest and Bird is a sales and marketing manager. Her particular interest is in fundraising: 'the Society needs streams of sponsorship money if it is to grow and effectively confront the conservation problems of the future', she says. 'Declining membership has heightened the pressure on Forest and Bird and more resources are required to fund the work on the many and divided fronts that exist already,' she says.

Both of the new executive members include among their qualifications, Masters degrees in Business Administration.

Following the election, the national president, Keith Chapple, paid tribute to Christine Henderson of Southland, a former member of the executive, thanking her for her work and contribution during the past seven years.



Kevin Prime of Ngati Hine speaks during the launch of a joint campaign with Forest and Bird to save the kereru, (or kukupa in Northland). The function at Motatau Marae, north of Whangarei, saw the release of posters and educational material funded in part by Lotteries grants and the estate of the late Jacqui Barrington who, as a Forest and Bird field officer, promoted pigeon protection.



The National Bank Forest and Bird Call Account is your natural investment for the future - available exclusively to Forest and Bird members.

Every dollar you invest earns a commission for the Forest and Bird Society, in addition to your highly competitive rate of interest.

## Open your

Forest and Bird Call Account by phoning

0800 74 84 94



## The National Bank

The thoroughbred among banks

PLEASE CONTACT YOUR NEAREST BRANCH OF THE NATIONAL BANK OF NEW ZEALAND LIMITED FOR FULL DETAILS OF CONDITIONS AND FEES. A CURRENT DISCLOSURE STATEMENT PUBLISHED BY THE NATIONAL BANK MAY BE OBTAINED FROM THE BANK'S FINANCE DIVISION, PO BOX 540, WELLINGTON.